
Minutes of the MCoR General Membership Meeting 
Overland Park International Trade Center 6800 W 115th St.  

Overland Park, KS on Saturday, June 15th 2013 
 

 Whit Johnson, MCoR President called for a motion to open the annual MCoR General 

Membership meeting. A motion was made by Allen Merta and seconded by Ryan Moats.    PASSED 

Meeting opened at 20:09 on Saturday, June 15th. 

Whit discussed the next MCoR annual meet in Memphis, Tennessee jointly with the region. The 

meet is scheduled for June 13th though the 15th, it may start one day earlier on the 12th but that has not 

been finalized. 

Whit discussed some of the tours and events to be held. Whit also discussed the cost as being 

$65.00, but that also includes the banquet. The prototype tours scheduled so far with FedEx have 

limited availability. However, if filled up they might be able to extend additional tours. Miles Hale 

discussed several of the attractions as well. 

 Whit then asked Larry Alfred to give a summary of the current MCoR meet. Larry explained that 

we had 115 NMRA members registered, with another 30 – 35 spouses and children bringing the total to 

approx.. 150 people attending the convention. Larry also talked about the difficulties encountered when 

the Holiday Inn in Olathe cancelled our convention in January as the hotel was being sold.. Larry and his 

team managed to get the Overland Park International Trade Center instead. 

 Whit then presented an award to Larry Alfred for his service in setting up and managing the 

Overland Park convention. 

 The next order of business was to award the Larry Long award. The recipient of this award is 

chosen by the last three recipients of the award. It was awarded to Larry Diehl. 

 The next award was the Kenneth Kline award. The recipient of this award is chosen by the last 

two recipients of the award. It was awarded to Brad Morneau, MMR 

 The final award was the Kenny Johns award. The recipient of this award is chosen by the MCoR 

President. It was awarded to Ryan Moats, MMR 

 Whit then asked if there was any other business, no one came forward with any other business, 

Whit asked for a motion to end the meeting. 

Larry Alfred made the motion to end the meeting, it was seconded by Miles Hale.             PASSED 

 

Minutes respectively submitted by: 

Brad Morneau, MMR 

MCoR Secretary. 


